
 
 
 
 
Wednesday 13th October 
 
Dear Parent/Carers 
 

COVID! 
 

Unfortunately I once again find myself writing to you about COVID. We started the 
term so well but a large number of cases recently have taken hold and are starting to 
impact on school life. It has been particularly difficult covering staff illness and 
absence so please be patient with us; we are trying our best in difficult 
circumstances. 
 
Trafford currently have the highest rates in the UK and in response we are making a 
few tweaks to our procedures but nothing that should impact too greatly on families.  
 

• Please wear a mask when on the school grounds 
• Only one parent or carer should drop off or collect 
• Please drop off children on time and at the correct entrance 
• Please ensure all uniform has your child’s name inside 
• Please keep your distance in the playground and if collecting Years 2/3, 3 or 4 

please stand well back  
• Next week’s parents evening will be postponed (see below) 

 
If social distancing cannot be adhered to we will go back to staggered times 
and procedures where parents leave and pick up children at the gates. 

 
Parents Evening 

 
We feel it is very important to see parents and carers face to face and for you to see 
the books and classrooms. As a result we will still try and hold parents evenings in 
person but with the rates as they are we are postponing for a few weeks until after 
half term. If numbers in the area decrease we will go ahead but with some 
restrictions. More information will follow.  
 
Thank you for your support. 

 
 
 

M Mountcastle  


